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June 20, 2022CERTIFIED MAIL
Polk County
NHSN-006-4(190)—2R-77 (ROW)
NHSN-006-4(189)—2R-77 (PCC Pvt, Grade and New)
U.S. 6 at NW 128th St. Intersection in Clive/Urbandale


Michael Gates
Projects Control Manager
Metro Fibernet, LLC
3701 Communications Way
Evansville IN 47715

Dear Lori:
48-HOUR - NOTICE TO REMOVE OBSTRUCTION

Please be advised we are aware your company has underground facilities in the vicinity of the U.S. 6 and 128th St. intersection in Polk County. It was determined these facilities were installed without prior approval from the department and therefore are in violation of Iowa Code Chapter 318.

Please arrange to remove have your facilities removed within 48 hours of the date of this notice. If after 48 hours these facilities remain in place the department shall remove the obstruction in accordance with Iowa Code Chapter 318.5(2) and assess the cost to do so to your company.

You may be able to solve this problem and avoid being assessed the cost for removal and any utility-related construction delay if you act quickly to complete the following necessary requirements.  A revised relocation plan needs to be submitted by 4:00pm 7/1/2022 (CAD) that shows the proposed roadway features AND the approved locations of other relocated utilities such as Mediacom/UPN/Zayo joint trench, Verizon, MidAmerican Electric, etc. Metro Net’s CAD file needs to have base units of survey feet and be located in RCS zone 8 coordinate system.  You may reach out to Nathan Carhoff with any questions about the CAD format and necessary information requirements.  Relocations need to be started by 7/5/2022 and completed by 7/29/2022.  If these conditions cannot be agreed upon the above mentioned 48hr notice applies. 


Thank you in advance for cooperating to correct this problem. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me.

Sincerely,


Deanne Popp
Utility Program Administrator
Transportation Development Division






cc:	Tony Gustafson, District 1 Engineer
	Sean Passick, District 1 Utility Coordinator
	Charlie Purcell, Transportation Development Division Assistant Director
	Mitch Dillavou, Field Operations Division Director
	Brad Hofer, Right of Way Bureau Director
	Eric Wright, Right of Way Bureau Utilities Section Supervisor
	Dana Blue, Regional Utility Program Coordinator
	Nate Carhoff, Snyder & Associates, Inc.



515.239.1014
515.357.8819
deanne.popp@iowadot.us
www.iowadot.gov
Address:
800 Lincoln Way, Ames, IA  50010
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